	LITURGICAL SCHEDULE


Monday, November 20 – 7:00 a.m.
Communion Service
Tuesday, November 21 – 7:00 a.m.

Liesel Scott
(by Mary Kassing)

Wednesday, November 22 – 7:00 a.m. 
Betty & AJ Krupps
(by Jim & Judy Howell)

Thursday, November 23– 9:00 a.m. 
Ernie Fluckey, Jr
(by John & Linda Colgan)

Friday, November 24 – 7:00 a.m. 

NO MASS
Saturday, November 25 – 5:30 p.m.

Doug & Margie Dunn
(by Doug, Dawn & family)

Sunday, November 26 - 8:00 a.m.

James Kassing 

(by the Family)
St. Thomas – 10:00 a.m.
Ron & Judy Bell
(by Jenni Obert)
	OUR TITHE TO THE LORD:

November4-5, 2017

Holy Family: $4,082.25
School Support: $802.00
St. Thomas: $1,623.00


	Upcoming Events


· AA Meeting – Saturday, November 25, at 7p.m. at the Holy Family Parish Center.
· Legion of Mary will meet on Tuesday evenings at 5:00 p.m.
· Holy Family PSR Classes have resumed.  Please contact Kelly Stinson with any questions at 217-248-7388.
· Video Series:  The Catholic Identity Committee is offering the video series “Catholicism” featuring Bishop Robert Barron.  All parishioners and others wishing to learn more about the Catholic faith are invited to attend on Wednesdays November 29 and December 6, and 20 at 6:30 p.m. at the KC Hall in Mt. Sterling, IL.  Light refreshments will be provided.
· Turkey Trot 5k . . . Walk/Run – Gather your friends and family and join us Thanksgiving morning for our first annual Turkey Trot 5K!  Our non-competitive, non-timed event will begin at 8:30 a.m. on Thursday, November 23, beginning from St. Mary School black top.  Route will go north past Clark Park and then return.  Event fee is $25.00 per person or $50.00 for immediate family.  Start your Thanksgiving morning with some fresh air and exercise before that big meal! This is a fundraiser that benefits SMS students and teachers.  To register, contact St. Mary School office at 217-773-2825 or send payment to Friends of St. Mary, 408 W. Washington, Mt. Sterling, IL 62353.
Please contact Tammy at (217) 773-2825 or tmckeown@smseagle.org with any information you wish to have placed in the bulletin.  I will need any information by Monday at 4:00 p.m. for insertion into the next weekend’s bulletin.
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SPECIAL PRAYER REQUESTS
Please keep the following in your prayers:
Will Eidson † All Caregivers † Joe Geisler † The shut-ins of our parish and community † Joan Russell † Matthew Bishop † Kristopher Mast † Jimmy Baucom † Gary Wenger † Debbie Beebe & Randi Bobier † Rusty Creviston, mother of Duskee Kassing † Ginny Reische † For the safety of all of our military † Ted Parker † John Thomas † Sarah Zimmerman Ham † Janice Leverton † For a Special Intention † Julie Gunn Erwin † Julie Ray Radel † John King † Corrine Kassing † Angie Dawdy † Elliott Llewellyn † Phillip Smith † Roberta Young † Pat Runquist † Jane Frederick for a cancer cure † Janelle Bowen † Amanda Pilkington
	ST. THOMAS


· Camp Point Ministerial Alliance invites you to the Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service on Sunday, November 19, at 6:00 p.m. at the First Christian Church. St. Thomas and the other area churches will each offer a musical selection. A free will offering will be taken for the Community for Christ Assistance Center

· Fall Study:  The Fall study will take place every Tuesday starting on October 24 and continue for six weeks (skipping Halloween). This will take place at 7p.m. in the hall. We will be doing Bishop Barron's Pivotal Players Study which follows a video and then discussion. Each participant will receive a workbook. This is a multi-part film series that illumines a handful of saints, artists, mystics, and scholars who not only shaped the life of the Church but changed the course of civilization. Please contact Laura Evans if you plan on attending in order to reserve a workbook.
· Catholic Radio Stations have a wealth of information on our faith. Question & answer programs and devotional programming. Set your radio to 93.7FM Quincy, 91.1FM Canton, MO, 790AM Beardstown.
	EVENTS AROUND THE AREA


Advent by Candlelight:  We are currently taking reservations (couples or singles) for Advent by Candlelight. This is the third annual to be held at St. Brigid on Saturday, December 2, 2017, beginning at 6:00pm. Upon entering the hall, you will be treated to beautifully decorated tables by our hosts. Following a delicious dinner, we will have the honor of hearing Fr. Chuck Edwards speak. Music will be provided by Jared Holbrook. The fee is $10 per person. Please contact Mary Dodd at 656-3738 to make your reservation today.
	From the Pastor’s Desk

The Thirty-Third Sunday

In Ordinary Time

November 18-19, 2017



Dear Families of Holy Family and St. Thomas Parishes,

Today we celebrate the Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time.  To receive gifts from someone special to us can be one of the most heartwarming things we can experience as human beings.  When we receive a gift that we weren’t expecting, it shows us that someone is thinking of us and that they want to show their appreciation for us.  Receiving a gift can also mark a special event or occasion such as a birthday, Christmas, wedding anniversary, or retirement from a company after several years of service.  Some gifts carry small price tags and others large ones.  But what about gifts that come from God, can we put a price on the gifts that God gives us every day?  Can we be more generous than God?  When God gives gifts to us, it is not to show us how appreciative He is of us, rather it is to show His love for us and that He expects us to share those gifts with others.  Marriage is the hallmark of giving and receiving.  The relationship between a man and a woman when they become husband and wife through sacramental marriage and eventually father and mother when children complete the marriage covenant and they become a family changes because their love for one another grows from a simple affectionate love to a love of self-donation.  The husband and wife, along with their children, show their love for one another by desiring that all will attain the Kingdom of Heaven.

In today’s Gospel from Matthew, Jesus gives a parable about a man who went on a journey and entrusted his possessions to them while he was away.  To each he gave talents according to their ability.  Notice that he doesn’t tell them what to do with them but relies on them to use their good judgment on how best to care for what he gave them.  One doubles the five talents he was given, another doubles the two talents he was given, and the last one does nothing with his talent but instead buries it.  For clarification, the word talent and gift are used interchangeably, but a talent in ancient Israel was a weight of gold or silver that could be used as currency or for trade.  Talents were used in Greek culture and a talent of gold or silver and could weigh approximately 75 pounds.  In today’s world, a talent would be worth about $1.25 million.  Perhaps the reason we use the word talent in the western world is because of the Greek culture that used it as a measure of weight and value.  The point of the parable of Jesus using the talent as an example is that the man entrusted something of great value to these men which required a lot of trust in them.  The two who traded their talents and made more, made the man happy because they created a great investment for him.  The one who buried his talent did not make the man very happy because he did nothing with it and made it worse because he buried it and qualifies his decision by stating, “I knew you were a demanding person, harvesting where you did not plant and gathering where you did not scatter; so out of fear I went off and buried your talent in the ground.  Here it is back.”  The equivalence of his response to the man was saying that you entrusted me with much, but I don’t trust you.

Do we do this with God’s gifts?  Do we presume that God will not make good on His promises?  What is our fear in using the gifts or talents that God gives us?  The scriptures tell us that God cannot be outdone in generosity and they also tell us that He is all wise, all knowing, and all powerful, so how can we doubt what God can do for us if we just simply put our gifts or talents into action.  What God desires is that we grow and prosper on this earth and help others do the same so that all of us can inherit His kingdom.  When we waste or squander what God gives us, it is the equivalent of saying we don’t trust Him.

Our first reading from the Book of Proverbs tells us, “When one finds a worthy wife, her value is far beyond pearls.  Her husband, entrusting his heart to her, has an unfailing prize.  She brings him good and not evil, all the days of her life.”  The marriage covenant is often referred to in Sacred Scripture because it matches closely with the reason why God created us.  He created us out of love for us.  He wants nothing more from us than to live our lives for Him and to cherish what He gives us.  The love of a man and woman in marriage carries with it a meaning far superior than the meanings often given to love in today’s world.  True love requires trust, commitment, and putting the life of the other over our own.  Not sacrificing ourselves so that we lose ourselves, but to give of ourselves completely to the other because we want the good for the other.  Think of the marriage vows a couple makes at a wedding ceremony, especially in the new translation of the ritual: I take you to be my husband or my wife, in good times and in bad, in sickness and in health, I will honor you and love you all the days of my life.  Notice that “till death do us part” is not included.  It is implied that loving the other all the days of my life includes until death.

St. Paul says in his letter to the Thessalonians that they have no need of anything being written to them concerning times and seasons.  They are called to live each day with the preparedness of Christ coming at any time.  When the secular world tells us that the end of the world is coming any way and so it is best to live however you want because there is nothing after this life, it is time we correct this way of thinking by pointing out that the secular way is a way filled with despair and not hope.  It is “nihilism”, which is the belief in nothing good, sacred, or purposeful, which leads to a life having no purpose.  How can good come from that even with our best efforts to live a full life without God?  It really comes from a place of fear, which is the type of servile fear that God does not want us to have.  It is a fear of change or resistance to change, because if I acknowledge God in my life then I have to change and I don’t want to.  True fear should come from a place where one acknowledges God’s presence and power but says that he or she is not worthy of God’s gifts but will accept them because He finds us worthy.  Like the men with the talents, we are trusted with God’s gifts to use them for good and to bring others into God’s presence so that they may be filled with His gifts and share them with others as well.  

God bless you all,

 Rev. Stephen Thompson
Pastor of Holy Family

& St. Thomas Parishes
	HOLIDAY MASS SCHEDULE


December 8, 2017:
8:30 a.m. (school mass)






5:30 p.m. at Holy Family Parish






7:30 p.m. at St. Thomas Parish

	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY MASS SCHEDULE


Christmas:

Sunday, December 24, 2017:

4:00 p.m. at Holy Family Parish


6:00 p.m. at St. Thomas Parish


9:00 p.m. at Holy Family Parish

Monday, December 25, 2017:

9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Parish

New Year’s:

Monday, January 1, 2018:


5:30 p.m. at Holy Family Parish


7:30 p.m. at St. Thomas Parish
	ST. MARY SCHOOL FUNDRAISING INITATIVES


The IGA initiative ends December 1st.  Please turn in any UPC codes to the school by Tuesday, November 21st. 
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	THANK YOU


A big THANK YOU to all involved in the St. Cecilia Night.  Music, readings and the meal (Thank you Cathy!) were wonderful!








Holy Family Choir
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